
HUNTINGDONSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

 MINUTES of the meeting of the COUNCIL held in the Civic Suite, Pathfinder 
House, St Mary's Street, Huntingdon PE29 3TN on Wednesday, 20 February 
2013. 

   

 PRESENT: Councillor Mrs B E Boddington – Chairman. 
   

  Councillors J D Ablewhite, S Akthar, K M Baker, Mrs M Banerjee, 
I C Bates, P L E Bucknell, G J Bull, R C Carter, B S Chapman, 
K J Churchill, W T Clough, S J Criswell, I J Curtis, J W Davies, 
D B Dew, P J Downes, R S Farrer, D A Giles, J A Gray, S Greenall, 
N J Guyatt, A Hansard, G J Harlock, D Harty, C R Hyams, 
Mrs P A Jordan, P Kadewere, Ms L Kadic, S M Van De Kerkhove, 
Mrs P J Longford, A J Mackender-Lawrence, P G Mitchell, M C Oliver, 
J W G Pethard, P D Reeve, T V Rogers, T D Sanderson, 
M F Shellens, R G Tuplin, D M Tysoe, R J West and A H Williams. 

   

 APOLOGIES: Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of 
Councillors M G Baker, E R Butler, S Cawley, Mrs L A Duffy, R Fuller, 
R Harrison, R B Howe and P K Ursell. 

60. PRAYER   
 
 The Reverend D Bush, Priest In Charge of the Church of St. Mary the Virgin in 

Godmanchester opened the meeting with Prayer. 
 

61. MINUTES   
 
 The Minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 19th December 2012 were 

approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

Referring to Minute No. 57, Councillor D M Tysoe, Executive Councillor for 
Environment indicated that he would respond by email to the question he had 
received from Councillor K J Churchill regarding frozen green recycling bins. 
 

62. CHAIRMAN'S ANNOUNCEMENTS   
 
 (a) Chairman’s Events 

 
 The Chairman briefly described the programme of the recent Holocaust 

Memorial Service which she had hosted in the Civic Suite on 28th 
January 2013 and thanked those Members who had attended for their 
support. 

 

 Mention also was made of the Chairman’s successful visit to Littlehey 
Prison where, together with the Executive Leader and Vice-Chairman, 
Councillor Baker she was escorted on a tour of the prison buildings.  
Councillor Mrs Boddington encouraged other Members to visit and 
asked that those interested should contact her so that appropriate 
arrangements could be made. 

 

 Having reminded the Council of their decision to confer the Freedom of 
the District of Huntingdonshire upon RAF Alconbury and RAF 
Molesworth at a special meeting in November, the Chairman advised 
that she was making plans to celebrate the honour at an event to be 
held on 20th April 2013 and whilst more details would be circulated to 
Members nearer the time, she requested the Council to make a note of 
the date in their diaries. 

 



(b) Chairman’s Consort 
 

 On behalf of the Council, the Executive Leader, Councillor J D 
Ablewhite extended his best wishes to the Chairman’s Consort and 
husband, Mr J Boddington for a speedy recovery following his recent 
accident. 

 

(c) Mr T Parker (Managing Director, Resources) 
 
 The Chairman advised Members that Mr T Parker would be leaving the 

Council’s employment at the end of February after seven years service 
as Director of Commerce and Technology and more recently Managing 
Director (Resources). 

 

 In wishing to place on record the Council’s appreciation for Mr Parker’s 
loyal service, the Executive Leader, Councillor J D Ablewhite paid 
tribute to his skills, knowledge and professionalism.  These sentiments 
were endorsed and seconded by Councillor P J Downes, Leader of the 
Principal Opposition Group.  Whereupon, it was 

 

 RESOLVED 
 
  that the Council’s appreciation for the services of Mr T Parker be 

formally placed on record. 
 

63. MEMBERS' INTERESTS   
 
 None were declared. 

 
64. MEDIUM TERM PLAN, BUDGET AND ASSOCIATED MATTERS   
 
 Further to Minute No. 52 of the meeting of the Council held on 19th December 

2012 and in conjunction with a report by the Head of Financial Services (a copy 
of which is appended in the Minute Book) and Item Nos. 58 and 59 of the 
Report of the Cabinet, the Executive Councillor for Resources presented to 
Members the Medium Term Plan, 2013/14 Budget, the Treasury Management 
Strategy and other associated matters for the Council's consideration and 
approval. 
 

In accordance with Section 30 (2) of the Local Government and Finance Act 
1992, the Council also considered proposals for levels of Council Tax in 
2013/14 for various parts of the Huntingdonshire district. 
 

In his opening remarks, Councillor Gray reminded the Council of the financial 
objectives of the Cabinet - to achieve a balanced revenue budget by the 
financial year 2016/17, to stabilise revenue reserves at £5.4m, to establish a 
protocol for borrowing and investment and to regularly monitor the levels of new 
home bonus allocated by the Government.  Councillor Gray was content to 
report that the Council was meeting its targets in this respect.  On behalf of the 
Council, Councillor Gray extended his appreciation to the Heads of Financial 
Services and Customer Services and their teams for their contributions to this 
position. 
 

By reference to the report of the Head of Financial Services, Councillor Gray 
updated the Council on developments since its meeting in December and the 
consequences of these for the District Council's services.  He acknowledged the 
support for the proposed level of Council Tax increase and the contribution 
made to the budgetary process by the Overview and Scrutiny Panel (Economic 
Well-Being) and members of the business community. 



 

In concluding, Councillor Gray reminded Members of the significant savings 
which already had taken place which included a reduction in staff, re-
organisation of refuse rounds, installation of PV Panels, a proposed increase in 
car parking charges and joint procurement.  Despite these attempts to reduce 
expenditure, Councillor Gray assured the Council that projects considered to be 
beneficial and strategic still would proceed and in this respect he referred to 
current development at One Leisure, St Ives, the release of upfront funding for 
the Huntingdon West relief road and the Huntingdon multi-storey car park, the 
net cost of which would be recovered over a period of years. 
 

Even with the proposed Council Tax increase, the Council was informed that 
further savings of £1.5m by 2014/15 rising to £2.6m in 2017/18 still required to 
be achieved which would present a major challenge to the authority.  Conscious 
of the needs and demands of the local community in the current economic 
climate and the responsibility placed on the Council to provide a range of 
statutory and obligatory services for local people, Councillor Gray moved the 
recommendations of the Cabinet which were duly seconded by the Executive 
Leader, Councillor J D Ablewhite. 
 

In response, Councillor M F Shellens expressed his appreciation for the skilful 
and measured way in which the budget had been compiled and presented to the 
Council by Officers and the Executive Councillor.  Specifically, he requested that 
Town and Parish Councils be given early indication of proposals for the next 
financial year, he welcomed the additional funding proposed to assist the 
homeless but could not support the development of the multi-storey car park in 
Huntingdon fearing that it would be under-utilised if Sainsburys was not 
replaced in the town centre by high interest stores. 
 

Councillors K J Churchill, P J Downes, S Greenall, C R Hyams, P D Reeve and 
R J West also contributed to the debate that followed during which, amongst 
various issues, particular mention was made of the possibility of contributions 
from the Police Authority towards CCTV, the changes proposed by the 
Government to Council Tax principles in 2013/14 influenced during discussions 
between the Executive Leader and Baroness Hanham, the decisions that the 
District Council had taken thus far to make savings in the overall direction of 
travel, the need to maintain the vitality of town centres and the impact of car 
parking charges.  A separate debate took place on the Treasury Management 
Strategy before the Executive Leader, Councillor J D Ablewhite requested that 
the appreciation of the Council for the hard work and efforts of the Executive 
Councillor, Councillor J A Gray and the Head of Financial Services and his team 
in achieving a budget for 2013/14 be placed on record. 
 

A Motion for a recorded vote having been lost, it was 
 

RESOLVED 
 

 (a) that the proposed budget for 2013/14, Medium Term Plan for 
2014-18 and Financial Plan as set out in Appendix A to the report 
by the Head of Financial Services now submitted by approved; 

 

 (b) that the Treasury Management Strategy and Prudential Indicators 
as set out in Appendix B to the report by the Head of Financial 
Services now submitted by approved; 

 

 (c) that a Council Tax increase of £4.67 representing a level of 
£133.18 for a band D property be approved for 2013/14; 

 



 
 

 
 
 

(d)   t hat the Council note the Council Tax Base for the whole 
Council area and individual Towns and Parishes (Annex A) as 
approved by the Chief Officers’ Management Team on the 
13th December 2012 under delegated powers.  
The tax base (T) which is the amount anticipated from a 
District Council Tax of £1 is 

 
 
 
 

£56,358 

 
 

(e)  that the following amounts calculated by the Council for 2013/14 in 
accordance with the requirements of the Local Government Finance Act 
1992 as amended by the Localism Act 2011 (the Act), the Local Government 
Finance Act 2012 and associated regulations :- 
  

 
(i) the aggregate of the amounts which the Council 

estimates for the items set out in Section 31A(2) 
(a) to (f) of the Act  
Gross revenue expenditure including 
benefits, Town/Parish Precepts 

£81,852,642 
 

  
(ii) the aggregate of the amounts which the Council 

estimates for the items set out in Section 31A (3) 
(a) to (d) of the Act   
Revenue income including reimbursement of 
benefits, specific and general grants, use of 
reserves and any transfers from the collection 
fund. 

£69,698,369 
 

  
(iii) the amount by which the aggregate at (i) above 

exceeds the aggregate at (ii) above in accordance 
with Section 31A (4) of the Act  
This is the “Council Tax Requirement” 
including Parish/Town Precepts (item i minus 
item ii). It is the cash sum to be funded from 
District, Town and Parish Council Taxes. 

£12,154,273 
 

  
(iv) the Council Tax requirement for 2013/14 divided 

by the tax base (T) in accordance with Section 
31B (1) of the Act 
District plus average Town/Parish Council Tax 
(item iii divided by District taxbase)  

 

£215.66 
 

(v) the aggregate of all “Special Items” referred to in 
Section 34(1) of the Act. 
The total value of Parish/Town precepts 
included in i and iii above. 

£4,648,515 
 

  





 ANNEX A

TAXBASE  2013/14 
 
   £   

Abbotsley  241 
Abbots Ripton  125 
Alconbury  520 
Alconbury Weston  273 
Alwalton  112 
Barham & Woolley  27 
Bluntisham  712 
Brampton  1,734 
Brington & Molesworth  128 
Broughton  87 
Buckden  1,103 
Buckworth   50 
Bury  573 
Bythorn & Keyston  131 
Catworth  143 
Chesterton  57 
Colne  346 
Conington  65 
Covington  43 
Denton & Caldecote  25 
Diddington   24 
Earith  550 
Easton  73 
Ellington  231 
Elton  282 
Farcet  503 
Fenstanton  1,100 
Folksworth & Washingley  344 
Glatton  132 
Godmanchester  2,284 
Grafham  233 
Great & Little Gidding  110 
Great Gransden  444 
Great Paxton  356 
Great Staughton  315 
Haddon  23 
Hail Weston  238 
Hamerton & Steeple Gidding  49 
Hemingford Abbots  333 
Hemingford Grey  1,197 
Hilton  443 
Holme  226 
Holywell-cum-Needingworth  957 
Houghton & Wyton  779 
Huntingdon  6,750 
Kimbolton & Stonely  570 
Kings Ripton  81 



Leighton Bromswold  79 
Little Paxton  1,343 
Morborne  10 
Offord Cluny & Offord D’Arcy  491 
Old Hurst  94 
Old Weston  84 
Perry  252 
Pidley-cum-Fenton  144 
Ramsey  2,614 
St Ives  5,507 
St Neots  10,034 
Sawtry  1,603 
Sibson-cum-Stibbington  209 
Somersham  1,315 
Southoe & Midloe  150 
Spaldwick  232 
Stilton  751 
Stow Longa  64 
The Stukeleys  384 
Tilbrook  111 
Toseland  39 
Upton & Coppingford  84 
Upwood & The Raveleys  397 
Warboys  1,279 
Waresley-cum-Tetworth  145 
Water Newton  39 
Winwick  38 
Wistow  211 
Woodhurst  149 
Woodwalton  76 
Wyton-on-the-Hill  411 
Yaxley  2,755 
Yelling  142 
 
DISTRICT COUNCIL TOTAL  56,358 



 
TABLE 1 BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND 

  A B C D E F G H 
  £ £ £ £ £ £ £ £ 
                  
Cambridgeshire County 
Council 733.38 855.61 977.84 1,100.07 1,344.53 1,588.99 1,833.45 2,200.14 

                  
Cambridgeshire Police 
Authority 118.62 138.39 158.16 177.93 217.47 257.01 296.55 355.86 

                  
Huntingdonshire District 
Council 88.79 103.58 118.38 133.18 162.78 192.37 221.97 266.36 

                  

Cambridgeshire Fire Authority 42.84 49.98 57.12 64.26 78.54 92.82 107.10 128.52 

                  

PARISH COUNCILS :-                 

Abbotsley 37.07 43.24 49.42 55.60 67.96 80.31 92.67 111.20 

Abbots Ripton 50.67 59.11 67.56 76.00 92.89 109.78 126.67 152.00 

Alconbury 46.63 54.41 62.18 69.95 85.49 101.04 116.58 139.90 

Alconbury Weston 20.76 24.22 27.68 31.14 38.06 44.98 51.90 62.28 

Alwalton 13.24 15.45 17.65 19.86 24.27 28.69 33.10 39.72 

Barham & Woolley 17.29 20.17 23.05 25.93 31.69 37.45 43.22 51.86 

Bluntisham 82.02 95.69 109.36 123.03 150.37 177.71 205.05 246.06 

Brampton 69.94 81.60 93.25 104.91 128.22 151.54 174.85 209.82 

Brington & Molesworth 19.53 22.79 26.04 29.30 35.81 42.32 48.83 58.60 

Broughton 26.82 31.29 35.76 40.23 49.17 58.11 67.05 80.46 

Buckden 44.91 52.40 59.88 67.37 82.34 97.31 112.28 134.74 

Buckworth 33.84 39.48 45.12 50.76 62.04 73.32 84.60 101.52 

Bury 34.91 40.72 46.54 52.36 64.00 75.63 87.27 104.72 

Bythorn & Keyston 4.58 5.34 6.11 6.87 8.40 9.92 11.45 13.74 

Catworth 48.49 56.57 64.65 72.73 88.89 105.05 121.22 145.46 

Chesterton 11.69 13.64 15.59 17.54 21.44 25.34 29.23 35.08 

Colne 42.39 49.45 56.52 63.58 77.71 91.84 105.97 127.16 

Conington 22.05 25.73 29.40 33.08 40.43 47.78 55.13 66.16 

Covington 20.15 23.51 26.87 30.23 36.95 43.67 50.38 60.46 

Denton & Caldecote 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 

Diddington 27.78 32.41 37.04 41.67 50.93 60.19 69.45 83.34 

Earith 49.09 57.28 65.46 73.64 90.00 106.37 122.73 147.28 

Easton 36.53 42.61 48.70 54.79 66.97 79.14 91.32 109.58 

Ellington 25.97 30.30 34.63 38.96 47.62 56.28 64.93 77.92 

Elton 30.73 35.86 40.98 46.10 56.34 66.59 76.83 92.20 

Farcet 76.87 89.69 102.50 115.31 140.93 166.56 192.18 230.62 

Fenstanton 32.63 38.07 43.51 48.95 59.83 70.71 81.58 97.90 

Folksworth & Washingley 47.51 55.43 63.35 71.27 87.11 102.95 118.78 142.54 

Glatton 18.69 21.80 24.92 28.03 34.26 40.49 46.72 56.06 

Godmanchester 41.52 48.44 55.36 62.28 76.12 89.96 103.80 124.56 

Grafham 31.47 36.72 41.96 47.21 57.70 68.19 78.68 94.42 

Great & Little Gidding 65.67 76.61 87.56 98.50 120.39 142.28 164.17 197.00 

Great Gransden 33.79 39.42 45.05 50.68 61.94 73.20 84.47 101.36 

Great Paxton 28.09 32.77 37.45 42.13 51.49 60.85 70.22 84.26 

Great Staughton 27.57 32.17 36.76 41.36 50.55 59.74 68.93 82.72 

Haddon 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 

Hail Weston 44.98 52.48 59.97 67.47 82.46 97.46 112.45 134.94 

Hamerton & Steeple Gidding 6.80 7.93 9.07 10.20 12.47 14.73 17.00 20.40 

                  

 



TABLE 1  Cont. BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND 
  A B C D E F G H 
  £ £ £ £ £ £ £ £ 
Hemingford Abbots 32.03 37.37 42.71 48.05 58.73 69.41 80.08 96.10 

Hemingford Grey 46.21 53.91 61.61 69.31 84.71 100.11 115.52 138.62 

Hilton 34.00 39.67 45.33 51.00 62.33 73.67 85.00 102.00 

Holme 32.45 37.85 43.26 48.67 59.49 70.30 81.12 97.34 

Holywell-cum-Needingworth 70.08 81.76 93.44 105.12 128.48 151.84 175.20 210.24 

Houghton & Wyton 50.00 58.33 66.67 75.00 91.67 108.33 125.00 150.00 

Huntingdon 78.18 91.21 104.24 117.27 143.33 169.39 195.45 234.54 

Kimbolton & Stonely 60.82 70.96 81.09 91.23 111.50 131.78 152.05 182.46 

Kings Ripton 32.92 38.41 43.89 49.38 60.35 71.33 82.30 98.76 

Leighton Bromswold 38.69 45.14 51.59 58.04 70.94 83.84 96.73 116.08 

Little Paxton 41.12 47.97 54.83 61.68 75.39 89.09 102.80 123.36 

Morborne 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 

Offord Cluny & Offord D'Arcy 58.72 68.51 78.29 88.08 107.65 127.23 146.80 176.16 

Old Hurst 34.04 39.71 45.39 51.06 62.41 73.75 85.10 102.12 

Old Weston 24.57 28.67 32.76 36.86 45.05 53.24 61.43 73.72 

Perry 29.10 33.95 38.80 43.65 53.35 63.05 72.75 87.30 

Pidley-cum-Fenton 23.15 27.00 30.86 34.72 42.44 50.15 57.87 69.44 

Ramsey 35.71 41.66 47.61 53.56 65.46 77.36 89.27 107.12 

St.Ives 74.83 87.30 99.77 112.24 137.18 162.12 187.07 224.48 

St.Neots 56.15 65.51 74.87 84.23 102.95 121.67 140.38 168.46 

Sawtry 52.07 60.74 69.42 78.10 95.46 112.81 130.17 156.20 

Sibson-cum-Stibbington 35.09 40.93 46.78 52.63 64.33 76.02 87.72 105.26 

Somersham 74.04 86.38 98.72 111.06 135.74 160.42 185.10 222.12 

Southoe & Midloe 53.33 62.22 71.11 80.00 97.78 115.56 133.33 160.00 

Spaldwick 28.73 33.52 38.31 43.10 52.68 62.26 71.83 86.20 

Stilton 63.61 74.21 84.81 95.41 116.61 137.81 159.02 190.82 

Stow Longa 34.37 40.10 45.83 51.56 63.02 74.48 85.93 103.12 

The Stukeleys 28.65 33.42 38.20 42.97 52.52 62.07 71.62 85.94 

Tilbrook 18.02 21.02 24.03 27.03 33.04 39.04 45.05 54.06 

Toseland 11.97 13.96 15.96 17.95 21.94 25.93 29.92 35.90 

Upton & Coppingford 31.75 37.04 42.33 47.62 58.20 68.78 79.37 95.24 

Upwood & the Raveleys 33.15 38.67 44.20 49.72 60.77 71.82 82.87 99.44 

Warboys 40.09 46.77 53.45 60.13 73.49 86.85 100.22 120.26 

Waresley-cum-Tetworth 15.17 17.70 20.23 22.76 27.82 32.88 37.93 45.52 

Water Newton 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 

Winwick 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 

Wistow 31.59 36.86 42.12 47.39 57.92 68.45 78.98 94.78 

Woodhurst 22.37 26.10 29.83 33.56 41.02 48.48 55.93 67.12 

Woodwalton 33.77 39.40 45.03 50.66 61.92 73.18 84.43 101.32 

Wyton-On-The-Hill 38.12 44.47 50.83 57.18 69.89 82.59 95.30 114.36 

Yaxley 65.83 76.81 87.78 98.75 120.69 142.64 164.58 197.50 

Yelling 14.09 16.43 18.78 21.13 25.83 30.52 35.22 42.26 

                  

  



  TOTAL CHARGES 

TABLE 2 BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND 
  A B C D E F G H 
  £ £ £ £ £ £ £ £ 
Abbotsley 1,020.70 1,190.80 1,360.92 1,531.04 1,871.28 2,211.50 2,551.74 3,062.08 

Abbots Ripton 1,034.30 1,206.67 1,379.06 1,551.44 1,896.21 2,240.97 2,585.74 3,102.88 

Alconbury 1,030.26 1,201.97 1,373.68 1,545.39 1,888.81 2,232.23 2,575.65 3,090.78 

Alconbury Weston 1,004.39 1,171.78 1,339.18 1,506.58 1,841.38 2,176.17 2,510.97 3,013.16 

Alwalton 996.87 1,163.01 1,329.15 1,495.30 1,827.59 2,159.88 2,492.17 2,990.60 

Barham & Woolley 1,000.92 1,167.73 1,334.55 1,501.37 1,835.01 2,168.64 2,502.29 3,002.74 

Bluntisham 1,065.65 1,243.25 1,420.86 1,598.47 1,953.69 2,308.90 2,664.12 3,196.94 

Brampton 1,053.57 1,229.16 1,404.75 1,580.35 1,931.54 2,282.73 2,633.92 3,160.70 

Brington & Molesworth 1,003.16 1,170.35 1,337.54 1,504.74 1,839.13 2,173.51 2,507.90 3,009.48 

Broughton 1,010.45 1,178.85 1,347.26 1,515.67 1,852.49 2,189.30 2,526.12 3,031.34 

Buckden 1,028.54 1,199.96 1,371.38 1,542.81 1,885.66 2,228.50 2,571.35 3,085.62 

Buckworth 1,017.47 1,187.04 1,356.62 1,526.20 1,865.36 2,204.51 2,543.67 3,052.40 

Bury 1,018.54 1,188.28 1,358.04 1,527.80 1,867.32 2,206.82 2,546.34 3,055.60 

Bythorn & Keyston 988.21 1,152.90 1,317.61 1,482.31 1,811.72 2,141.11 2,470.52 2,964.62 

Catworth 1,032.12 1,204.13 1,376.15 1,548.17 1,892.21 2,236.24 2,580.29 3,096.34 

Chesterton 995.32 1,161.20 1,327.09 1,492.98 1,824.76 2,156.53 2,488.30 2,985.96 

Colne 1,026.02 1,197.01 1,368.02 1,539.02 1,881.03 2,223.03 2,565.04 3,078.04 

Conington 1,005.68 1,173.29 1,340.90 1,508.52 1,843.75 2,178.97 2,514.20 3,017.04 

Covington 1,003.78 1,171.07 1,338.37 1,505.67 1,840.27 2,174.86 2,509.45 3,011.34 

Denton & Caldecote 983.63 1,147.56 1,311.50 1,475.44 1,803.32 2,131.19 2,459.07 2,950.88 

Diddington 1,011.41 1,179.97 1,348.54 1,517.11 1,854.25 2,191.38 2,528.52 3,034.22 

Earith 1,032.72 1,204.84 1,376.96 1,549.08 1,893.32 2,237.56 2,581.80 3,098.16 

Easton 1,020.16 1,190.17 1,360.20 1,530.23 1,870.29 2,210.33 2,550.39 3,060.46 

Ellington 1,009.60 1,177.86 1,346.13 1,514.40 1,850.94 2,187.47 2,524.00 3,028.80 

Elton 1,014.36 1,183.42 1,352.48 1,521.54 1,859.66 2,197.78 2,535.90 3,043.08 

Farcet 1,060.50 1,237.25 1,414.00 1,590.75 1,944.25 2,297.75 2,651.25 3,181.50 

Fenstanton 1,016.26 1,185.63 1,355.01 1,524.39 1,863.15 2,201.90 2,540.65 3,048.78 

Folksworth & Washingley 1,031.14 1,202.99 1,374.85 1,546.71 1,890.43 2,234.14 2,577.85 3,093.42 

Glatton 1,002.32 1,169.36 1,336.42 1,503.47 1,837.58 2,171.68 2,505.79 3,006.94 

Godmanchester 1,025.15 1,196.00 1,366.86 1,537.72 1,879.44 2,221.15 2,562.87 3,075.44 

Grafham 1,015.10 1,184.28 1,353.46 1,522.65 1,861.02 2,199.38 2,537.75 3,045.30 

Great & Little Gidding 1,049.30 1,224.17 1,399.06 1,573.94 1,923.71 2,273.47 2,623.24 3,147.88 

Great Gransden 1,017.42 1,186.98 1,356.55 1,526.12 1,865.26 2,204.39 2,543.54 3,052.24 

Great Paxton 1,011.72 1,180.33 1,348.95 1,517.57 1,854.81 2,192.04 2,529.29 3,035.14 

Great Staughton 1,011.20 1,179.73 1,348.26 1,516.80 1,853.87 2,190.93 2,528.00 3,033.60 

Haddon 983.63 1,147.56 1,311.50 1,475.44 1,803.32 2,131.19 2,459.07 2,950.88 

Hail Weston 1,028.61 1,200.04 1,371.47 1,542.91 1,885.78 2,228.65 2,571.52 3,085.82 

Hamerton & Steeple Gidding 990.43 1,155.49 1,320.57 1,485.64 1,815.79 2,145.92 2,476.07 2,971.28 

Hemingford Abbots 1,015.66 1,184.93 1,354.21 1,523.49 1,862.05 2,200.60 2,539.15 3,046.98 

Hemingford Grey 1,029.84 1,201.47 1,373.11 1,544.75 1,888.03 2,231.30 2,574.59 3,089.50 

Hilton 1,017.63 1,187.23 1,356.83 1,526.44 1,865.65 2,204.86 2,544.07 3,052.88 

                  

 
  



  TOTAL CHARGES  

TABLE 2  Cont. BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND BAND 
  A B C D E F G H 

  £ £ £ £ £ £ £ £ 
Holme 1,016.08 1,185.41 1,354.76 1,524.11 1,862.81 2,201.49 2,540.19 3,048.22 

Holywell-cum-Needingworth 1,053.71 1,229.32 1,404.94 1,580.56 1,931.80 2,283.03 2,634.27 3,161.12 

Houghton & Wyton 1,033.63 1,205.89 1,378.17 1,550.44 1,894.99 2,239.52 2,584.07 3,100.88 

Huntingdon 1,061.81 1,238.77 1,415.74 1,592.71 1,946.65 2,300.58 2,654.52 3,185.42 

Kimbolton & Stonely 1,044.45 1,218.52 1,392.59 1,566.67 1,914.82 2,262.97 2,611.12 3,133.34 

Kings Ripton 1,016.55 1,185.97 1,355.39 1,524.82 1,863.67 2,202.52 2,541.37 3,049.64 

Leighton Bromswold 1,022.32 1,192.70 1,363.09 1,533.48 1,874.26 2,215.03 2,555.80 3,066.96 

Little Paxton 1,024.75 1,195.53 1,366.33 1,537.12 1,878.71 2,220.28 2,561.87 3,074.24 

Morborne 983.63 1,147.56 1,311.50 1,475.44 1,803.32 2,131.19 2,459.07 2,950.88 

Offord Cluny & Offord D'Arcy 1,042.35 1,216.07 1,389.79 1,563.52 1,910.97 2,258.42 2,605.87 3,127.04 

Old Hurst 1,017.67 1,187.27 1,356.89 1,526.50 1,865.73 2,204.94 2,544.17 3,053.00 

Old Weston 1,008.20 1,176.23 1,344.26 1,512.30 1,848.37 2,184.43 2,520.50 3,024.60 

Perry 1,012.73 1,181.51 1,350.30 1,519.09 1,856.67 2,194.24 2,531.82 3,038.18 

Pidley-cum-Fenton 1,006.78 1,174.56 1,342.36 1,510.16 1,845.76 2,181.34 2,516.94 3,020.32 

Ramsey 1,019.34 1,189.22 1,359.11 1,529.00 1,868.78 2,208.55 2,548.34 3,058.00 

St.Ives 1,058.46 1,234.86 1,411.27 1,587.68 1,940.50 2,293.31 2,646.14 3,175.36 

St.Neots 1,039.78 1,213.07 1,386.37 1,559.67 1,906.27 2,252.86 2,599.45 3,119.34 

Sawtry 1,035.70 1,208.30 1,380.92 1,553.54 1,898.78 2,244.00 2,589.24 3,107.08 

Sibson-cum-Stibbington 1,018.72 1,188.49 1,358.28 1,528.07 1,867.65 2,207.21 2,546.79 3,056.14 

Somersham 1,057.67 1,233.94 1,410.22 1,586.50 1,939.06 2,291.61 2,644.17 3,173.00 

Southoe & Midloe 1,036.96 1,209.78 1,382.61 1,555.44 1,901.10 2,246.75 2,592.40 3,110.88 

Spaldwick 1,012.36 1,181.08 1,349.81 1,518.54 1,856.00 2,193.45 2,530.90 3,037.08 

Stilton 1,047.24 1,221.77 1,396.31 1,570.85 1,919.93 2,269.00 2,618.09 3,141.70 

Stow Longa 1,018.00 1,187.66 1,357.33 1,527.00 1,866.34 2,205.67 2,545.00 3,054.00 

The Stukeleys 1,012.28 1,180.98 1,349.70 1,518.41 1,855.84 2,193.26 2,530.69 3,036.82 

Tilbrook 1,001.65 1,168.58 1,335.53 1,502.47 1,836.36 2,170.23 2,504.12 3,004.94 

Toseland 995.60 1,161.52 1,327.46 1,493.39 1,825.26 2,157.12 2,488.99 2,986.78 

Upton & Coppingford 1,015.38 1,184.60 1,353.83 1,523.06 1,861.52 2,199.97 2,538.44 3,046.12 

Upwood & the Raveleys 1,016.78 1,186.23 1,355.70 1,525.16 1,864.09 2,203.01 2,541.94 3,050.32 

Warboys 1,023.72 1,194.33 1,364.95 1,535.57 1,876.81 2,218.04 2,559.29 3,071.14 

Waresley-cum-Tetworth 998.80 1,165.26 1,331.73 1,498.20 1,831.14 2,164.07 2,497.00 2,996.40 

Water Newton 983.63 1,147.56 1,311.50 1,475.44 1,803.32 2,131.19 2,459.07 2,950.88 

Winwick 983.63 1,147.56 1,311.50 1,475.44 1,803.32 2,131.19 2,459.07 2,950.88 

Wistow 1,015.22 1,184.42 1,353.62 1,522.83 1,861.24 2,199.64 2,538.05 3,045.66 

Woodhurst 1,006.00 1,173.66 1,341.33 1,509.00 1,844.34 2,179.67 2,515.00 3,018.00 

Woodwalton 1,017.40 1,186.96 1,356.53 1,526.10 1,865.24 2,204.37 2,543.50 3,052.20 

Wyton-On-The-Hill 1,021.75 1,192.03 1,362.33 1,532.62 1,873.21 2,213.78 2,554.37 3,065.24 

Yaxley 1,049.46 1,224.37 1,399.28 1,574.19 1,924.01 2,273.83 2,623.65 3,148.38 

Yelling 997.72 1,163.99 1,330.28 1,496.57 1,829.15 2,161.71 2,494.29 2,993.14 

                  

 
  
 



65. GREEN PAPER ITEM - MEMBER DEVELOPMENT   
 
 Councillor R G Tuplin, Chairman of the Member Development Working Group 

addressed the Council on the progress and continuing importance of Member 
Development since the Member Development Charter was originally awarded to 
the District Council in July 2011.  Councillor Tuplin also was able to announce 
that following review, the South-East Employers had, that day, concluded that 
the District Council had continued to meet the Charter Standard and had 
provided excellent examples of Best Practice in the new evidence it had 
presented to them.  
 
Members were reminded of the purpose of the Charter, the role of the Member 
Development Working Group and new initiatives being pursued by the Working 
Group to develop a mentoring programme, pilot personal development plans 
and hold familiarisation briefings with Directorates over the course of the year. 
 
In closing, Councillor Tuplin encouraged Members to take advantage of all 
training opportunities offered to them, to complete their annual skills audit in 
June and to request help and support should they need it from the Member 
Development Officer. 
 
As Councillor Tuplin had reported that the Executive Leader had graduated from 
the Leadership Academy led by the Local Government Association (LGA), 
Councillor Ablewhite added how important it was for Members to keep abreast 
of legislative and other changes in Local Government and that he would 
encourage all Members to develop their skills either through courses organised 
by the LGA or internally by the Council itself. 
 
In congratulating Councillor Tuplin on the improvements which had taken place 
in Member development since 2011, Councillor P D Reeve requested details of 
the cost of Councillor Ablewhite’s attendance at the Leadership Academy, 
information which the Executive Leader undertook to forward to him. 
 

66. APPOINTMENT OF INTERIM RETURNING OFFICER AND ELECTORAL 
REGISTRATION OFFICER   

 
 Having regard to a report by the Head of Paid Service (a copy of which is 

appended in the Minute Book) and as a consequence of a recent re-structuring 
of Senior Management which had resulted in the departure of the Officer with 
specific responsibility for the statutory roles of Returning Officer and Electoral 
Registration Officer, it was moved by the Executive Leader, Councillor J D 
Ablewhite, duly seconded and  
 
RESOLVED 
 
 that the Head of Legal and Democratic Services be appointed 

Returning Officer and Electoral Registration Officer on an interim basis 
from 1st March 2013 until such time as a new Managing Director was 
appointed and the situation could be reviewed. 

 
67. PAY POLICY STATEMENT   
 
 In compliance with the requirements of Section 38 of the Localism Act 2011, the 

Executive Leader, Councillor J D Ablewhite presented a report by the Corporate 
Team Manager (a copy of which is appended in the Minute Book) to which was 
attached the District Council’s Pay Policy Statement for 2013/2014.   
 
The Statement, which is required to be approved by the Council by 31st March 



2013 was now produced annually and detailed the Council’s policies relating to 
Officer remuneration. 
 
Having been advised that ongoing projects relating to pay, grading, consultation 
arrangements and senior management re-structuring could, ultimately impact on 
the content of the Policy Statement, the Council noted that it may be necessary 
to issue a revised statement later in the year. 
 
Having also responded to a question from Councillor D A Giles regarding the 
level of the District Council’s contribution to employee pension entitlements, it 
was moved by Councillor Ablewhite, duly seconded and 
 
RESOLVED 
 
 that the Policy Statement for 2013/2014 be approved. 
 

68. REPRESENTATION OF POLITICAL GROUPS ON DISTRICT COUNCIL 
PANELS, ETC   

 
 A report by the Head of Legal and Democratic Services was submitted (a copy 

of which is appended in the Minute Book) reflecting the outcome of a review of 
the membership of the different political groups on the Council following the 
resignation of Councillors K J Churchill and R S Farrer from the Conservative 
Group on 28th January 2013. 
 
Having regard to the principles of proportionality to be applied to the 
appointment of Panels and in accordance with Section 15 of the Local 
Government Housing Act 1989 and Part II of the Local Government Act 2000, it 
was  
 
RESOLVED 
 
 that the allocation of seats on Panels and Committees to political 

groups and non-aligned Members be determined as set out in the 
report now submitted and membership of Panels varied in accordance 
with the Schedule appended in the Minute Book. 

 
69. REPORTS OF THE CABINET, PANELS AND COMMITTEE   
 
 (a) Cabinet   

 
  Councillor J D Ablewhite, Executive Leader and Chairman of the 

Cabinet presented the Report of the meetings of the Cabinet held on 
24th January and 14th February 2013. 

 
…………………………………………….. 

 
In connection with Item No. 58, it was noted that the recommendations 
had been considered previously under Minute No. 64.  

 
…………………………………………….. 

 
In connection with Item No. 59, it was noted that the recommendations 
had been considered previously under Minute No. 64.  

 
…………………………………………….. 

 
In connection with Item No. 60 and in response to questions and 



comments from Councillors K J Churchill, D B Dew, P J Downes, R S 
Farrer, Mrs P J Longford and P D Reeve, Councillor Ablewhite, with 
the assistance of the Executive Councillor for Planning and Housing 
Strategy, Councillor N J Guyatt, explained that the sudden shortfall in 
funding towards a new footbridge at St Neots Railway Station had 
largely resulted because of delays to the design of the original scheme 
which, over time, had led to variations in the BCIS index and a 
reduction in the funding available from the project’s Section 106 
Agreement.  As, in his view, it was essential that the project should 
proceed, the Cabinet had recommended that the shortfall be met from 
existing budgets.  Subsequent negotiations with Cambridgeshire 
County Council had suggested that potentially this sum could be 
reduced significantly. 
 
Further to the suggestion that the developers had appeared to be 
avoiding their responsibilities in this respect, Councillor Ablewhite 
indicated that without this contribution the Section 106 Agreement 
might be jeopardised.  
 
As an urgent item of business, Councillor Ablewhite reported to Council 
that the Overview and Scrutiny Panel (Economic Well-Being) had been 
consulted and had given permission for the matter to be considered by 
the Cabinet.  Given the benefits to local residents of the proposed 
scheme and the positive contribution it would make to link the St Neots 
expansion area with the town centre, Councillor Ablewhite moved and 
it was duly seconded and 
 
RESOLVED 
 
 that a capital contribution of up to £316,069 towards the St 

Neots Railway Station footbridge project funded by way of a 
transfer of £290,000 from the capital provision for town centre 
developments and £26,000 from the Planning Services 
revenue budget be approved.  

 
 [In accordance with Council Procedure Rule 14.5, Councillors 

K J Churchill and R S Farrer requested that their decision to 
vote for the Motion be recorded in the Minutes.] 

 
   …………………………………………….. 

 
 
 
Whereupon, it was further 
 
RESOLVED 
 
 that, subject to the foregoing paragraphs, the Report of the 

meetings of the Cabinet held on 24th January and 14th 
February 2013 be received and adopted. 

 
 (b) Overview and Scrutiny (Economic Well-Being)   

 
  Councillor T V Rogers presented the Report of the meetings of the 

Overview and Scrutiny Panel (Economic Well-Being) held on 10th 
January and 7th February 2013.  

 
…………………………………………….. 



 
Whereupon, it was 
 
RESOLVED 
 
 that the Reports of the meetings of the Overview and Scrutiny 

Panel (Economic Well-Being) held on 10th January and 7th 
February 2013 be received and adopted. 

 
 (c) Overview and Scrutiny Panel (Environmental Well-Being)   

 
  Councillor D Harty presented the Report of the meetings of the 

Overview and Scrutiny Panel (Environmental Well-Being) held on 15th 
January and 12th February 2013.  

 
…………………………………………….. 

 
Whereupon, it was 
 
RESOLVED 
 
 that the Report of the meetings of the Overview and Scrutiny 

Panel (Environmental Well-Being) held on 15th January and 
12th February 2013 be received and adopted. 

 
 (d) Overview and Scrutiny (Social Well-Being)   

 
  Councillor S J Criswell presented the Report of the meetings of the 

Overview and Scrutiny Panel (Social Well-Being) held on 8th January 
and 5th February 2013.  

 
…………………………………………….. 

 
In connection with Item No. 45 and in response to various concerns 
expressed by Councillor P J Downes regarding the advice service 
offered by Rural Cambs CAB, the Executive Councillor for Healthy and 
Active Communities, Councillor T D Sanderson, confirmed that Rural 
Cambs CAB now was located in the Town Hall, Market Square, 
Huntingdon and in a portakabin located at Tan Yard, St Neots.  
Councillor Criswell undertook to raise the questioner's concerns in 
terms of service delivery at a meeting of the Voluntary Sector Working 
Group which had undertaken to monitor the progress of organisations 
awarded grant funding.  

 
…………………………………………….. 

 
Whereupon, it was  
 
RESOLVED 
 
 that the Report of the meetings of the Overview and Scrutiny 

Panel (Social Well-Being) held on 8th January and 5th 
February 2013 be received and adopted. 

 
 (e) Development Management Panel   

 
  Councillor D B Dew presented the Report of the meetings of the 

Development Management Panel held on 17th December 2012 and 



21st January 2013.  
 

…………………………………………….. 
 

Whereupon, it was 
 
RESOLVED 
 
 that the Report of the meetings of the Development 

Management Panel held on 17th December 2012 and 21st 
January 2013 be received and adopted. 

 
 (f) Employment Panel   

 
  Councillor J D Ablewhite presented the Report of the meeting of the 

Employment Panel held on 6th February 2013.  
 

…………………………………………….. 
 

In connection with Item No. 24, Councillor Ablewhite invited the Council 
to endorse the sentiments of the Panel with regard to the two 
employees who had retired from the local government service.  

 
…………………………………………….. 

 
Whereupon, it was 
 
RESOLVED 
 
 that the Report of the meeting of the Employment Panel held on 

6th February 2013 be received and adopted. 
 

 (g) Senior Officers' Panel   
 

  Councillor N J Guyatt presented the Report of the meetings of the 
Senior Officers' Panel held on 19th December 2012 and 31st January 
2013.  

 
…………………………………………….. 

 
Whereupon, it was 
 
RESOLVED 
 
 that the Report of the meetings of the Senior Officers' Panel 

held on 19th December 2012 and 31st January 2013 be 
received and adopted. 

 
70. ORAL QUESTIONS   
 
 In accordance with the Council Procedure Rules (paragraph 8.3 of the Rules), 

the Chairman proceeded to conduct a period of oral questions addressed to 
Executive Councillors and Panel Chairmen as follows:- 
 
Question from Councillor Mrs M Banerjee to the Executive Councillor for 
Healthy and Active Communities, Councillor T D Sanderson 
 
Having had his attention drawn to the views of the Overview and Scrutiny Panel 



(Economic Well-Being) on the content of the proposed Business Plan for One 
Leisure and received a suggestion from the questioner that the Business Plan 
should not be adopted in its current form, the Executive Councillor explained 
that all aspects of the One Leisure Service were under review and that the 
Business Plan would be further developed before re-submission to the 
Economic Well-Being Panel at a future date. 
 
Question from Councillor P Kadewere to the Executive Councillor for 
Customer Services, Councillor B S Chapman 
 
Having conveyed to the Executive Councillor his concern that residents in his 
Ward had received correspondence from registered social landlords (RSLs) and 
not the District Council regarding impending changes to welfare support, the 
Executive Councillor confirmed that the District Council was working closely with 
the RSLs to ensure all residents likely to be affected had been advised how to 
mitigate the impact of the new housing benefit support schemes.  Councillor 
Chapman added that the District Council would continue to offer advice to 
anyone affected. 
 
Question from Councillor R J West to the Executive Councillor for 
Strategic Planning and Housing, Councillor N J Guyatt 
 
Referring to the proceedings of the County Council’s Safer and Stronger 
Communities Overview and Scrutiny Committee and the suggestion that two 
neighbouring authorities claimed a percentage of funding towards public art 
from developer contributions, Councillor Guyatt considered that it was 
appropriate for Cambridge City given its rich heritage to require a contribution 
from developers towards the arts.  However, with the community infrastructure 
levy now in place and given the projects required to be funded to enable 
development to proceed, Councillor Guyatt was of the view that, whilst 
desirable, any contributions from developers should not be directed towards the 
arts at the expense of the more critical infrastructure projects required in 
Huntingdonshire. 
 
Question from Councillor G J Bull to the Executive Leader, Councillor J D 
Ablewhite 
 
In response to a question relating to the additional sum of £100,000 which had 
been agreed by the Cabinet for inclusion in the Medium Term Plan to meet the 
increase in statutory homelessness applications, Councillor Ablewhite 
suggested that this decision demonstrated the Council’s ability to rise to a 
challenge and positively commit to help vulnerable District residents in difficulty.   
 
Question from Councillor R S Farrer to the Executive Councillor for 
Strategic Planning and Housing, Councillor N J Guyatt 
 
In response to a question regarding the timescale for the introduction of the 
community infrastructure levy and the proportion of funding which will be 
allocated to the District Council from developer contributions, Councillor Guyatt 
confirmed that CIL was now operational and to-date the District Council had 
received the sum of £12,000 in developer contributions.  This fund would 
accelerate in 2014 as proposed new developments get underway.  Councillor 
Guyatt explained that the District Council would receive the total amount due 
from any proposed development and would distribute funds accordingly to the 
authority expected to deliver the infrastructure necessary for the development to 
proceed as for instance – Cambridgeshire County Council in terms of the 
Huntingdon link road.  In response to a supplementary question, Councillor 
Guyatt added that the District Council was entitled to retain a small percentage 



of CIL to cover administration expenses. 
 
Question from Councillor R Carter to the Executive Councillor for 
Environment, Councillor D M Tysoe 
 
In response to a question regarding the benefits to be achieved from the re-
scheduling of current waste collection rounds, Councillor Tysoe explained that 
whilst it would be difficult to predict the exact level of savings which could be 
achieved until the new rounds were in operation, it was clear that more efficient 
routing would result in fuel savings.  In terms of communications, Councillor 
Tysoe reported that all residents shortly would receive letters, information and 
stickers about the changes and benefits to the service and whilst he accepted 
that transition to a new schedule might present some difficulties, arrangements 
were in place to ensure these could be responded to.  Mention also was made 
of a joint procurement exercise with four other Districts to purchase specialist 
refuse collection vehicles and the savings this might also generate for the 
service. 
 
Question from Councillor D B Dew to the Executive Councillor for 
Strategic Planning and Housing, Councillor N J Guyatt 
 
In response to a question regarding the levels of delivery of affordable housing 
and shared equity schemes on new housing development, Councillor Guyatt 
confirmed that the District Council currently was in discussion with Registered 
Social Landlords on various options to provide low-cost housing - including 
shared equity projects. 
 
Question from Councillor M F Shellens to the Executive Leader, Councillor 
J D Ablewhite 
 
In response to a question regarding the level of contribution expected from the 
District Council towards improvements to the A14 and whether this would 
involve the Authority in additional borrowing, Councillor Ablewhite reported that 
significant negotiations were ongoing with statutory partners both locally and 
across East Anglia to seek to achieve upgrading of the A14.  He added that the 
District Council had been an active participant in the A14 project since the 
CHUMMS report in August 2001 and even before that, in the compilation of a 
report that included the Council’s recommendations.  The previous scheme was 
cancelled by Government in 2010 as part of their comprehensive spending 
review.  At that time the Government announced a new A14 study divided into 
three stages as follows:- 
 

 Output 1 - to understand the nature, scale and importance of the corridor 
and to develop a list of prioritised challenges; 

 Output 2 –  to generate and sift potential interventions; 

 Output 3 – to develop a multi-modal package of interventions to tackle 
the prioritised challenges which were affordable, deliverable and value 
for money. 

 
All are now completed and six highway based options are being taken forward 
together with a finance option relating to tolling, public transport and rail freight.  
The Government has indicated that private finance, local tolling and local 
finance must be part of the funding package. 
 
Current indications are that the Government will fund up to 50% of the capital 
cost whilst the remainder needed to be secured by these and other means. 
 
There is no clarity on the actual sum that the Government will expect local 



authorities to meet.  Discussions have taken place between various authorities 
on this and some hypothetical figures have been used to focus debate.  The 
local authority total sum will need to spread over authorities and several 
Counties and Local Enterprise Partnerships. 
 
The Medium Term Plan includes an item in the risk provision of £200,000 per 
year from 2016/2017 simply as recognition that the Council regards the A14 
improvements scheme as a very high priority and, with this in mind, it is correct 
to include a planning assumption of a hypothetical number at this stage.  There 
is a great deal of discussion necessary before any agreement can be reached 
between authorities, Local Enterprise Partnerships and the Government on the 
final package.  
 
Question from Councillor P D Reeve to the Executive Councillor for 
Customer Services, Councillor B S Chapman 
 
In response to a question regarding the circumstances of a family in Ramsey 
and the opportunity for the District Council to make use of vacant shop premises 
in the town to address housing issues, Councillor Chapman replied that he 
would prefer to discuss a personal issue outside the meeting, that new arrivals 
to the District without a local connection would have no entitlement to housing 
and that occupation of empty shop premises would trigger a liability for business 
rates within twelve months.  Councillor J A Gray, Executive Councillor for 
Resources advised the Council that the Treasury Management Strategy and 
Policy now provided the opportunity for the Council to provide loan finance to 
local organisations such as Registered Social Landlords if this would assist 
them in supporting Council services such as meeting the needs of the 
homeless. 
 
Question from Councillor D A Giles to the Executive Leader, Councillor J 
D Ablewhite 
 
In response to a question regarding the recent resignation of two Councillors 
from the Conservative Group, Councillor Ablewhite made it clear that every 
Member had the opportunity to contribute to the conduct of Council business 
through a range of processes and that as Executive Leader he was willing and 
available to listen to the views of all Members. 
 

71. VARIATION TO THE MEMBERSHIP OF THE SENIOR OFFICERS' PANEL 
AND OTHER PANELS ETC   

 
 Further to Minute No. 68 and having regard to the temporary indisposition of 

Councillor M G Baker, it was 
 
RESOLVED 
 
 (a) that Councillor W T Clough be appointed to the Senior Officers’ 

Panel in place of Councillor M G Baker; 
 
 (b) that Councillor R S Farrer be appointed to the Development 

Management Panel in place of Councillor P K Ursell;  
 
 (c) that Councillor K J Churchill be appointed, in his capacity as 

Conservative (non-aligned) Member, to the Corporate 
Governance Panel; 

 
 (d) that Councillor K J Churchill be appointed to the Overview and 

Scrutiny Panel (Social Well-Being) in place of Councillor S 



Akthar; and 
 
 (e) that Councillor R J West be appointed to the Employment and 

Licensing and Protection Panels and Licensing Committee in 
place of Councillor R S Farrer. 

 
 
The meeting ended at 9.53pm. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Chairman 
 




